Key, Lori

From: Terri Dawson

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 2:33 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: No to vaccine passports

Supervisors,

Vaccine passports breach medical privacy-nullify personal responsibility and choice regarding healthcare decisions. They
are discriminatory against the elderly and minorities who may not own a smart phone. And against those who may not
be able to get the vaccine due to medical reasons. The idea of a show your papers in America is not just unconscionable
it is unconstitutional. The ACLU the world health organization and the US travel association have all concluded such
systems have no place in American commerce!

All of us who are vaccinated are safe! People showing positive who’ve been vaccinated have no symptoms in majority of
the cases! They would never know if it wasn’t for being tested -There’s no reason to have to flash a passport! It’s not
American!

Thank you

Terri Dawson



